



## Sutton in Craven Church of England Primary School

Main Street, Sutton in Craven Tel. 01535-632181

## www.sutton-in-cravencofe.n-yorks.sch.uk Newsletter 28<sup>th</sup> September 2018



The first four weeks of term have gone very quickly and the children have settled back into school life. If you would like to find out what your children are getting up to this term please have a look on the individual class pages on the website. The class teachers and I are out most mornings and afternoons – please do ask if you have any questions, queries or concerns.

A gentle reminder that we have a phonics meeting at 6pm on Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> October for parents of Reception children – please do join us if your child is further up the school and you would like a reminder on how we teach early reading.

Kind regards, Mrs Herbert



Our Christian values we are focusing on this year are:

- Autumn (1) Respect
- Autumn (2)
- Generosity
- Spring (1)
- Responsibility
- Spring (2)
- Humility
- Summer (1)
- Peace
- Summer (2) Truthfulness

In the week beginning 22nd October the whole school will be taking part in an enrichment week on the theme of 'Respect' with a particular focus on learning from RE. More details to follow.

### **Pupil-Parent Council**

At their meeting last week, the pupil-parent council have provisionally set the dates of meetings and events for the year, these are given below.

18<sup>th</sup> October 9am Meeting

7<sup>th</sup> November Christmas Shopping Evening

27<sup>th</sup> November 9am Meeting

15<sup>th</sup> December Christmas Fair

14<sup>th</sup> January 9am Meeting

14<sup>th</sup> February Valentines Disco

12<sup>th</sup> March 7pm Meeting

9<sup>th</sup> April PJ&DVD Evening

7<sup>th</sup> May 2.15pm Meeting 4<sup>th</sup> July Summer Fair

Your support for these events is appreciated.

#### **HARVEST FESTIVAL**



St Thomas' Church **Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> October, 9.10am**All are very welcome to join us.

Children are invited to bring in a food donation in aid of 'Skipton Food Bank'.

## School Photographer Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> October

Individual and Family photographs

If you would like a family photograph with siblings who are not in school, please can you come to the hall from 3pm.

#### **ADVANCED NOTICE**



Open Morning for 'new starters' 2019

ጼ

Macmillan Coffee Morning for all families

Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> November (9.30-11.30am)

&

Saturday 17th November (10.00-12.00)

## Let's all wear it Pink or Blue!

Children are invited to come into school on Friday 19th October wearing something pink or blue

In lieu of a donation towards Breast Cancer Now





## **Fallfest**

Last weekend was the annual Fallfest event. This was opened by a hotly contested 'Sing Off' between local schools. Well done to our choir – we may have been small in number but they sang with such confidence and got a special mention from the judges.

Saturday saw the cross country event setting off from Glusburn Institute and finishing at the Cricket Club, Year 5/6 ran around 2 miles and Year 3/4 just over 1 mile. We were well represented and I know the children had fun taking part.

You may also have seen the rockets placed around Glusburn and Crosshills. We are very excited to announce that our rocket won first place! Well done Mrs Longbottom and the children in Blossom class.

### **New Starters 2019**

Are you applying for a place for your child to start with us in September?

Applications can be made now on-line through NYCC website:

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/applyprimary-or-junior-school-place

The deadline for applications is **Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> January 2019** 

North Yorkshire's letter to parents regarding applications can be found on the school website.



## **Cross Country**

Congratulations to all the children who took part in the cross country event at South Craven school on Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> September. Miss Margetson was particularly impressed how they all supported and encouraged each other.

A special mention for Olivia who has qualified for the next round at Giggleswick later this term.

# Guidance for parents/carers in the event of a parent/carer not arriving to collect their child at the end of the school day

As a parent/carer, it is your responsibility to ensure that your child is collected at the end of the school day. Please ensure that the school has up-to-date telephone numbers to contact you in an emergency; we need to hold two emergency contact numbers for all children.

- Lessons finish at 3.15pm for Blossom and Willow Class, 3.20pm for Birch and Oak Classes. However, children need time following this to collect their belongings and leave the building. Children in Blossom and Willow classes are handed over to parents on a one-to-one basis.
- If you are unexpectedly delayed and are unable to collect or will be late collecting your child from school, please contact the school immediately on 01535 632181.
- If you arrange for another adult to collect your child, you must let the school know the details of that person, either in writing or by telephone.
- If you are unable to arrange for another adult to collect your child then the school will look after your child within Bobbins until 5.30pm. A fee will be charged to cover the cost of the after school club.
- If you or an identified adult have/ has not arrived by 6.00pm and no contact can be made in order to collect your child, the school will contact the Children's Social Care.
- Children may walk home if permission has been received from the parent, permitting them to do so.
   However, no child in Reception to Year 2 will be permitted to walk home by themselves, regardless of parental wishes.